REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION Feb. 7, 1956

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Roy Weideman

Members present: Messrs. Goetz, Hanks, Stanhurst, Tygart and Weideman. Others present were City Works Supt. Reed.

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved.

Reports of Committees:

Mr. Reed reported that no petition had been presented by Mr. Bankus for the Rhododendron Terrace area.

No further reports were made on recommendations to the council.

Discussion was held on the advisability of acquiring by-pass property in advance of acquisition by the State Highway.

RECOMMENDATION #20. Steps to acquire by-pass property

Motion was made by Mr. Hanks, see nded by Mr. Tygart that the Planning Commission recommend to the City Council that it take steps to formulate a by-pass for U.S. Highway 101 thru Brookings under the direction of the City Engineer, at it's earliest convenience. Unan. carried.

New Business:

The possibility of the Commission's being asked to approve a cement plant in an Ag.#l zone, was discussed. Zoning Ordinance showed that such a project is not allowable in that zone except under a temporary permit.

The Bondelection Proclamation of the Mayor and Council, was read by the secretary.

On motion meeting adjourned.

Gladys Kanick, Secy.